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oupewiscy's Message

Dear friends,

In the past semester, our school (secondary, primary and
kindergarten) has continued to educate students holistically in
accordance with the vision and mission of the School Sponsoring Body
(SSB). We have achieved somethings while others are still in progress.
Today there are nearly 1800 students and 200 Academic and Non
Academic staff within the School campus in a daily basis. Although, we
have had many problems, issues to be addressed, etc., however, I dare say
that our work had been positively successful.

During this semesters, various social events took place in the
Special Administrative Region. Many schools have been greatly
affected, but the impact on our school was very little. In addition to our
geographical advantage, our school is more peaceful due to the teachers,
parents, alumni, workers, etc. have been working together in a spirit of
cooperation. This peacefulness is one of the achievements and success of
our educational policy.

On behalf of the school, I would like to express my sincere gratitude to all of you. At the same time, I hope
that we can continue to cherish the existing peaceful and successful environment.

I strongly believe in the future, which can only be attained through cooperation and engagement. In so
doing we can still gain more success in our work.

In terms of teaching, as the schools supervisor, I have never had any doubts on the teaching ability and
professional competence of our teachers, because they are well qualified, duly examined and approved by the
Education Bureau. Aside from their fact that many of them had been dedicated to this work for many years.
Their teaching experience and methods are the richness and treasure of our school.

Let us continue working together, help each other, and cooperate together towards our common
educational goal. I believe that Rosaryhill Schools will gradually improve and become better. Let all students be
proud of the name of Rosarian, the teachers meet their expectation, parents be confident and let society see the
hope in each of them.

Since the Christmas holidays are near, I would like to avail this opportunity to wish you all a blessed
Christmas, May we be bestowed with the abundance from God in the coming year.

Best Regards,
Fr. He Yousun
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THE HARMON

One the greatest discovery in music is the wonder of HARMONY. When we sing a
song we follow the sequence of notes that we call a melody. This is just an example:
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You can see that in the lower pentagram there are
some different notes that are sung or played together!
And the amazing thing is that these different notes,
properly combined produce a richer, fuller and more
beautiful sound that one note alone. To put it simpler,
the “C” chord is nicer that just the “do” note.

The topic that | would like to portray is “harmony”,
and how it can be cultivated in our daily lives, our
places of work and our families. As we have learnt
from the simple music lesson before, a set of different
notes, properly arranged, can sound much better that
just an individual or solitary note. Why is that? Because
they sound in harmony; each of them continues to
sound according to their own character: a “do” is still a
“do”, a “mi”, still a “mi”, and a “sol”, always a “sol”, but
combined together they sound all round and beautiful.
They get along very well with one another!

So, | guess, this is the trick: can we be different but
get along very well with one another? Can be create
a beautiful harmony? Is it possible that our places of
work, our families and relationship could “sound well”
and express a beautiful harmony?

| believe that we should advance in this direction,
to be both different and harmonious. One of the

“enemies” of harmony is ignorance. Let me explain:
we tend to compare other people with us. When they
behave differently from our expectations somehow
we think it is “their fault” because they should behave
otherwise, that is, like we behave. A friend of mine,
working at Cathay Pacific, told me that her two bosses
were always arguing and disputing over everything. It
happened that the whole team received a training based
on the Myers-Briggs Personality Type. After the seminar
they did not argue or disputed anymore, because they
understood that they were different and they learnt to
respect one another. They created harmony!

The Myers-Briggs Personality Type is the most
widely used model in the corporate world and its
purpose is to honor the individual differences but with
the goal of working together in a united action: that is,
to create harmony. Thanks to the honest recognition
that individuals have different preferences and different
attitudes it is possible together to maximize the
efficiency and reduce unnecessary friction in the working
relationships.

| would like to make a simple presentation of the
basic temperaments according to the Myers-Briggs
model:

giving, trusting, spiritual, and || R beingloving Kndhestied )

they are focused on personal

journeys and human potentials Al autEnG

They are...
They make...

leaders




on being unconventional,
bold, and spontaneous

fun-loving, optimistic,
realistic, and focused

playful mates, creative
arents, and troubleshooting |

leaders
skills

This is just a short presentation, a kind of taster
of the varieties of temperaments and types. If you are
interested to know more about type, you can visit this
website (https://www.16personalities.com/) or a similar
one.

The main point that | want to present is that we
are different, and yet these differences make life
more interesting! Imagine how boring life would be if
everybody is the same; the same hobbies, the same
interests, the same problems... French people have a
nice way to put it: “Il faut de tout pour faire a monde”.
(It takes everything to make a world). True, we need
everything and everyone to populate our wonderful
world. Nothing and no one is redundant; everyone is
needed.

The key to create harmony is to find the common
ground, a principle of unity in the diversity that we
encounter in our daily life. What is it that unites us?
Why are we together? How can we cooperate in a
constructive action? From a religious point of view,
Saint Paul uses the metaphor of the body:

“As a body is one though it has many parts, and
all the parts of the body, though many, are one body,
so also Christ. If they were all one part, where would
the body be? But as it is, there are many parts, yet one
body. The eye cannot say to the hand, ‘I do not need
you,’ nor again the head to the feet, ‘| do not need you.”
(1Cor. 12, 4-21)

How true and how beautifully put! We cannot say to
someone, “I do not need you!” Of course we need one
another! That is why we should we should support our
colleagues, our family members and care for our fellow
men and women. Together we will create a beautiful
harmony, the same as the different parts of our bodies
work in harmony. We all share the same Life, the same
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Tend to be...

on being dependable,
helpful, and hard-
working

dutiful, cautious, humble,
and focused on

Pride themselves...
credentials and traditions

They make... They are...

oncerned citizens who trust
authority, join groups, seek ||
ecurity, prize gratitude, and |
dream of meting out justice

loyal mates, responsible
parents, and stabilizing
leaders
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Tend to be...

Pride themselves...

pragmatic, skeptical, self-
contained, and focused on
problem-solving and systems
ERENH

on being ingenious, independent,
and strong willed

They are...
even-tempered, they trust logic,
yearn for achievement, seek
nowledge, prize technology, and
dream of understanding how the
world works

They make...

reasonable mates, individualizing
parents, and strategic leaders

Spirit and the same Breath that comes from God. The
same principle that makes you to live and to walk is
what makes me to live and to walk, as St. Paul said:
“There are different kinds of spiritual gifts but the same
Spirit; there are different forms of service but the same
Lord; there are different workings but the same God
who produces all of them in everyone.”

The Holy Spirit in us all' He will unite our different
voices into a glorious symphony.

Fr. Vincent Sanchez O.P.
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Babies respond to music as young as their
fetus stage. It is one of their basic instincts to
reflect to sounds. Music is well-known to be the
international language. It connects people from
all around the world and allows them to express
love and emotions. In addition, music activates
both the left and right brain at the same time,
and the activation of both hemispheres can
maximize learning and improve memory.
Rosaryhill as an educational institution has
launched the one-stop music program from
Kindergarten to Secondary with the aim to instill
children's interests in music at the early stage.
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The two floor playhouse has been renovated recently.
We've installed hand-eye coordination games on walls,
puzzles, library, toys and role play corner for. students to
build up their fine and gross motor skills. In addition, there
are basketballs, tricycles and rope net for students to enjoy
physical activities. Teachers have scheduled playhouse
periods for students to enjoy weekly. Children have shown a
lot of laughter and excitement during their time spent in the
playhouse.

This year, it is the birthday of the Rosaryhill
Kindergarten Playgroup! Parents enjoyed singing,
storytelling and many more exciting
activities with their children. The first phase
has ended and our children have received,their
'




KINDERGARTEN

Ovientation Day
3,4 Sept 2019

It is the first day of school for both Pre-
Nursery and Nursery students. We've invited
parents to attend such big day with their
children with the aim for parents to get to
know more about the school and teachers. In
addition, it shall also help students to adapt
to their first day of school. Both parents and
students have enjoyed the day greatly.

Educatlongﬂ Excur
11 Dec;20,19)

We have gone to two different places for School
Excursion this year on 11th December. Children
have participated in different parent-child activities
and Lower and Upper classes had barbecue.




KINDERGARTEN AND PRIMARY

13)Sept:2019)

Our school has been inviting students to the

Fun Day every year to celebrate Mid-Autumn

Festival. This year, we have set up games and

' : ¢4 let students enjoy food tasting. We hope that

a5 "4 children will increase their knowledge about
. such festival through this Fun Day.

Chinese Culture Day for the past Mid-Autumn Festival took
place on September 13, 2019. All of our primary students definitely
experienced the cultural aspect of the festival. Not only did they literally
get a taste of the various snacks and fruits — including mooncake and
pears — that are traditionally consumed during the festival, but they
were also actively involved in doing artwork to show elements of the
festival’s folklore. Such art and craft included making lanterns — an
item that children traditionally played with in celebrating
the festival. It was truly a day for students to experience
one of the most important Chinese festivals.

L




KINDERG

Play|Day]

Fairy tale is an indispensable
rhythm in child development. It opens
up doors leading children to explore
and discover. Children have not only
enjoyed "Cinderella", a play held at
school hall but have actually acted out
different characters to learn about right
and wrong, to differentiate beauty and

ugliness and to breed kind-hearted and
courage.

This year’s Character Play Day was held on October 24, 2019. It
was a day full of joy for all our primary students. As the name of the day
implies, many of the students dressed up as their favourite characters.
Without the school uniform, there was a certain festive atmosphere at
B school throughout the day. The highlight of the day was two drama
W performances by a professional drama group - Dove Tales Theatre
& Company. They gave a humorous rendition of ‘Cinderella’ for students
from P1 to P3, and then a similarly humorous performance of ‘Robin

Hood’ for students in the upper levels. Several of our students added
L ) some fun to the performances by playing a role in them. At the end
i of the show, three of our English teachers were even asked to go
on stage for a short dance routine. Both our teachers and students
definitely had much fun on Character Play Day.
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The scheme known as 'Box of Hope' has now
become a tradition at our school. In recent years,
we have asked our students to prepare boxes
filled with goodies such as pencil cases and other
gifts for underprivileged children in Hong Kong
and other parts of Asia. This year it's no exception
and we continued the tradition towards the end of Term 1. Many of the
students keenly participated in the event and came up with colourful boxes
filled with not just gifts but love and hope. These boxes certainly serve as a
source of hope for children in need. All thanks must go to our students who
took time to prepare their boxes of hope.
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On November 26, 2019, all students and teachers
visited Tai Tong Holiday Camp in Yuen Long, the New
Territories for a day of fun and relaxation. As soon as they
arrived at the camp, students were separated into groups for ®
various games such as playing with a giant beach ball and g
having different kinds of races. Some students even had a good §&+
time flying foam model planes in the supposed basketball area,
which had become a makeshift playground for our students. P5 and P6
students could make their own lunch as they had a barbecue with some
of the teachers. The students very much enjoyed themselves during
the outing, and it was indeed a time for them to relax after three long
months of hard work.

- Visit to Central Mail Centre

Our P4 students had the 6pportunity to visit Central Mail

:% _Centre in Kowloon Bay in October. The outing was an eye-opener
\ B

for the students as they were exposed to one aspect of the postal
. ___i__ ‘ services in Hong Kong. This mail centre deals with all letters and
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-~ W | parcels that are delivered locally. The main thing that students got out
-, ke e *.\‘ of the visit was that although many elements of the postal processing
1 L) | are now managed by a huge computer system, skilled labour is still L
\ 3 \ required to do much of the important tasks in the postal services.

C9 8 | Our students learned how machines can assist = .

' | workers in their postal processing work. It was 1,

a very educational outing indeed for the young ’
* visitors. ' . :
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- VISIT TO TAI KWUN

In early December, our P3 students had the
opportunity to take a brief look at the flats shared by
people back in the 1950s in Mei Ho House (part of an
estate formerly known as Shek Kip Mei Estate). They
were given a guided tour around the museum part of
the preserved estate. For our students, the short trip
was really an eye-opener to the living conditions in the
early public housing estates in Hong Kong. Among the
displays, the students could see models of old kitchen
space, cramped bedrooms with bunk beds and they
could even watch videos showing the history of the
estate. The highlight of the visit was a talk given by
a former resident of the estate. Her story about her
childhood spent in the estate was truly heart-warming.

After the Term 1 exams, our P5 students took a trip to Tai Kwun in Central as part of their
learning for General Studies. This visit enabled the students to see some of the colonial buildings in
Hong Kong that were built when the territory was under the British rule. At Tai Kwun, our students
got a taste of three declared monuments — the former Central Police Station, the former Central

Magistry and the Victoria Prison. These architectural structures would certainly be something ‘new

to our students. Our P5 students who paid this visit did themselves a favour as they could truly learn
something about the history of Hong Kong by seeing, rather than by relying on textbook material.
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Mathematics Quiz

To facilitate the learning of Mathematics and
boost students’ interest in the general pursuit
of Mathematics, the Mathematics Department
organizes the Mathematics Quiz and “Maths
King” every year. This year is no exception and
full of fun. 4 students were grouped together
and asked to make their painstaking efforts
to accomplish a couple of Mathematics tasks
including intriguing questions and games.




Rosaryhill Secondary School is committed to providing a joyful
learning experience for our students. Therefore we organize
Experiential Learning Week (ELW) every year.

Different themes or activities were provided for each junior form. S1
students learned more about the past and present of Hong Kong by
visiting museums and roaming around the Mid-levels. S2 students
experienced the principle of flight through a range of workshops and
experiments. Finally, S3 students were given the chance to apply
sustainability in practice by visiting museums and Mai Po. They also
had a day trip to Zhongshan 760 Creative Industry Park.
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Around one-third of senior students stayed in Hong Kong and attended
a Disneyland workshop, visited the Hong Kong Police College and
performed social service. More than 70% of the senior students this
year left Hong Kong for different study tours — Seoul STEM study tour
as well as Okinawa and Shanghai cultural visits. Students went to
Seoul to visit the Seoul Energy Dream Center, Bucheon Robot Park
and LG Science Hall. The Shanghai cultural tour provided students
with an opportunity to explore different heritage places like Tianzifang,
Zhujiajiao Ancient Town, etc. The Okinawa cultural tour allowed
students to experience traditional Okinawese dining and visit some
popular spots — Okinawa Churaumi Aquarium, Busena Marine Park,
and Nago Pineapple Land, etc.

ELW was another success given the positive feedback from students.
We believe that all students can learn more beyond classrooms and
truly experience the joy of learning.
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Congratulations to Personal,

Social, Humanities Education KLA
and Liberal Studies Department!

In October, Rosaryhill Secondary School was awarded " S &% & = i E 48 "
by the Consumer Council for our 15-year continuous effort in encouraging
students to join project learning competitions. There were only 14 secondary |
schools in Hong Kong awarded this recognition.

3 In December, our school was awarded the 22nd Moral and Civic Education

b e o — Award Scheme co-organised by Yan Chai Hospital and the Education Bureau

11 i : for our excellent effort in promoting Basic Law education and instilling positive

CILGEERET™ L values and attitudes in our students. We have been awarded this recognition
f for four consecutive years (2016-2019).
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2019 Hong Kong Island Outstanding Student Award

We are very delighted that two of our students, Monica
of 6B and Anika of 3A were nominated by the school to apply
for the 2019 Hong Kong Island Outstanding Student Award.
This award is given to students in recognition and appreciation
of their strong commitment and outstanding contributions to
the school and the community. After attending the preliminary
round interview, both Panday Monica Dhanley Fernandez of 6B
and Anika of 3A were awarded Certificate of Merit. The prize
presentation ceremony was held on 30 Nov, 2019 in Taikoo
Primary School.

--------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

SCMP Smdent ofthe Year South China Morning Post W "“'”“'H!"\”Hr-:,lu.flu‘\i?lu“

In the school year 2018-19, Windebank Ewan
Peter George (S.6A) was crowned the Top 10 Visual
Artist in the Student of the Year Award 2018 organized
by South China Morning Post. This award is one of
the most recognizable awards in Hong Kong. We are
proud to have witnessed Ewan being awarded this
honour for his hard work.
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Parent-Teacher Association
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PARENT-TEACHER ASSOCIATIONS

2019/20 Executive Committee of Respective PTAs
200920 R R HEBNECNITEEE

Kindergarten Primary Secondary
W #E 1 & 0h &

Executive Committee Parent-Members TS EEREEE

Chairman Ms. Catharine Chan Ms. Christina Ting Ms. Monica Cheung
3 RIMeL T TEELL RELT
Vice-chairman Ms. Vicky Yeung Mr. Nelson Wu Mr. Philip Leung
BER SR+ R &FxE ARG
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2
Treasurer Mr. Marcus Au Ms. Christine Kwan Ms. Christina Ting
g & BREEFBITE REBLT TEB
English Secretary Ms. Isabella Chan Mr. Kenneth Tsao
Ak BR/JRLZ T Rt
Chinese Secretary Ms. Janice Lam Ms. Jessie Qiu

wE MR RELT

Academic Officer Ms. Vanessa Au Mr. Pun Chi Ling

£ il BRERL LT BEERYE

Mr. Hung Hin Lap

General Affairs Officer Ms. Priscilla Lau BT Ms. Carol Chiu
S =B Ms. Liu Min e T
LT

Programme Officer Mr. Steven Chong
BERS PR S vias
Liaison Officer Ms. Emily Huang Ms. Lilian Chan Mr. Baljinder Singh
i 18 BERULT RESL T BERSE
Recreation Officer Ms. Joey Sha Mr. Charles Lee
R DR T FEERE

Ex-officio Members EHRES
Fathers' Council Representative Fr. Francisco de las Heras Fr. Francisco de las Heras Fr. Vincent Sanchez
BEEAR ST EReA2 B IEIPA2 WLEFBA

Principal Ms. Anne Wong Ms. Anne Wong Ms. So Pui Ting
B & BEORR ERERRE SRR
Deputy Principal Ms. Harriet Lo
glRE EsEZ60

Executive Committee Teacher-Members SUTEESHENES

Vice Chairman Ms. Candy Chan Ms. Pamela Tse Ms. Rita Wong
BEE PREREE D FMZZE0 ERKEM
Treasurer Ms. Wendy Lam
g & MIGIEZ8M
Academic Officer Ms. Bibiana Tse Mr. Eddy Mong
2 il HEiZen RELZ60
Ms. Kathy Fok

General Affairs Officer EEEEN Mr. Charbie Ng Ms. Wong Kit Ling
m % Ms. Natalia Mok RIMEBEEN ERIDZED

SREEE

Ms. Florence Chan

Liaison Officer BRADILZE Mr. Justin Choy Mr. Daniel Man
B 48 Ms. Connie Cheung SIREREED NREBZEN

FEBZ60
Recreation Officer Ms. Tovia Kam Mr. Lawrence Choy

Hig2E8 EnEEE
Secretary Mr. Chris Chao
wE BHL2Ea
Programme Officer Mr. Kelvin Tang
BEEixS ShEEZa
Committee Member Mr. Timmy Yau
&8 ER2rEE 6D
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